

GUILD PRESIDENT GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 05/07/2022

Summary	
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	3
Election Reform	3
Student Project Board	3
Policy Tracker	3
Online Content	3
NY Style Art	3
Tax Help Centre	3
Research Hub	3
Stance Page	3
Night Lighting	3
Night-time Food Options	3
Bob Nicholson Room Renovations	3
Microbadging	3
Good Sammys	3
Masterplan	3
Mental Health Framework	3
Strategic Plan	4
Sports at the Tavern	4
Divestment	4
FINANCES	4
ACHIEVEMENTS	4
DISCUSSION POINTS	4

Following the end of exams, we started planning for Semester 2 projects. However, this month was also slowed considerably by my contraction of COVID-19. That being said, council remains well positioned to have a strong launch to Semester 2.

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
24/05/22	Guild SRC	Monthly Meeting
24/05/22	Meeting with Joey and Jihoo	Meeting to discuss progress of CLC
25/05/22	Guild Governance Meeting	Monthly Meeting
25/05/22	CFO Meeting	Meeting with CFO to inquire about
		University investment portfolio
25/05/22	Guild Council	Monthly Council
26/05/22	Meeting with Quobba Manager	Meeting about Quobba Café
27/05/22	Education Infrastructure Advisory Group	Update on projects
31/05/22	Co-curricular Working Party	Meeting about microbadging
31/05/22	May Volunteering Committee	Monthly Meeting
1/06/22	Convocation Council	Presented my monthly report
2/06/22	Meeting with JacMac	Meeting to table CLC
2/06/22	Academic Integrity Advisory Group	
8/06/22	Wellbeing Monthly Meeting	Monthly Meeting
8/06/22	UWA College Induction	Introducing Incoming UWA College students to campus, including a tour of the Guild
		Village
8/06/22	UWA Sport Advisory Council	Sports Advisory Council meeting, discussing
		UWA Sport projects
9/06/22	SLAC Meeting	Update on SLAC Progress
10/06/22	Library Meeting	Meeting with Libraries to discuss projects and collaborations
14/06/22	MHW Framework Morning Tea	Morning Tea
14/06/22	June EMC	Monthly Meeting
14/06/22	Meeting Chloe	Meeting Women's Officer to discuss projects
14/06/22	UWA CLC Meeting	Update on CLC Progress
15/06/22	Meeting Maria	Meeting with PAC President to discuss projects and Fringe Week
15/06/22	Meeting re: Spring Feast	Update on Spring Feast status and beginning planning
16/06/22	Academic Board Review Working Party	Review of Academic Board's functionality
17/06/22	WHS Meeting	Review of WHS issues
17/06/22	SSAF Advisory Committee Meeting	Update of SSAF reporting
21/06/22	International Engagement Plan – O-Week	Meeting to discuss promotion of O-Week
-,, 	Grants meeting	grants
21/06/22	Student Achievement Working Party Meetina	Update from stream leads on working party progress
22/06/22	Student Consultative Meeting	Bi-monthly SCC meeting

PROJECT UPDATE

Election Reform

Complete.

Student Project Board

Project waiting for publishing

Policy Tracker

Complete

Online Content

Looking to drive a big marketing push going into Semester 2.

NY Style Art

Waiting to hear back from AGWA and LWAG for collaboration + funding assistance

Tax Help Centre

Completed.

Research Hub

Project Stalled.

Stance Page

Ongoing. Page logistics still being organised

Night Lighting

Campus security has indicated that some work has already been done in this space, but more work needs to be done.

Night-time Food Options

On pause given stage 2 restrictions and currently struggling outlets

Bob Nicholson Room Renovations

Completed

Microbadging

In process of creating proposals to get badging for Guild reps and club executives.

Good Sammys

Completed.

Masterplan

Underway with TRCB.

Mental Health Framework

Completed.

Strategic Plan

Waiting on results from All Student Survey (yet to be launched). Will inform our strategic direction.

Sports at the Tavern

Proposals being created for Catering and Tavern Committee.

Divestment

Planning underway for Collegial Conversation.

FINANCES			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES			
305029 - Grant Distributed	\$0.00	\$4,566.65 -\$4,566.65	-100.00%
305050 - Research & Survey	\$0.00	\$153.77 -\$153.77	-100.00%
305102 - Bank Charges	\$0.00	\$9.90 -\$9.90	-100.00%
305108 - Cleaning Contract	\$29.52	\$107.36 -\$77.84	-72.50%
305111 - Communication Expenses	\$60.00	\$240.00 -\$180.00	-75.00%
305114 - Computer Expenses	\$0.00	\$523.73 -\$523.73	-100.00%
305117 - Conferences	-\$136.36	\$187.27 -\$323.63	-172.81%
305132 - Utilities	\$0.00	\$294.41 -\$294.41	-100.00%
305147 - General Expenses	\$14.50	\$415.61 -\$401.11	-96.51%
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$0.00	\$12.62 -\$12.62	-100.00%
305187 - Software Digital	\$41.12	\$174.76 -\$133.64	-76.47%
305189 - Repairs & Maintenance	\$500.00	\$0.00 \$500.00	0.00%
305207 - Special Projects	\$198.20	\$5,156.60 -\$4,958.40	-96.16%
305225 - Uniforms	\$0.00	\$12.00 -\$12.00	-100.00%
306004 - Depreciation - Computer Equipment	\$168.42	\$673.68 -\$505.26	-75.00%
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$875.40	\$12.528.36 -\$11.652.96	-93.01%

ACHIEVEMENTS

None

DISCUSSION POINTS

None

Regards,

Amitabh Jeganathan 109th Guild President

president@guild.uwa.edu.au

General Secretary Report GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 29/06/2022

Summary	2
meetings attended	2
Project Update	2
Parking Improvements	2
Ongoing Club overdrafts	3
Sponsorship Committee	3
Guild Presents Garden Party New End of Sem Guild Event	3
Parking Improvements to QE2 campus	3
Perth Wildcats x UWA Student Guild	3
Producing Financial Material (temporarily ceased)	3
Q-Pay Platform (Ceased)	4
Bob Nicholson Renovations	4
Policy Tracker	4
"Better Guild Committee" Meetings Training	4
FINANCES	4
ACHIEVEMENTS	4
	<u>'</u>
Discussion points	4
On-Going Attendance	4

Across May / June, a lot of things happened, notably the Guild Garden Party was a huge success. In terms of finances however, there was a significant drop off in revenue from outlets which suggests a more conservative approach may be required moving forward.

Steady progress is being made regarding parking improvements and hopefully a second semester trial of bay sharing will be underway. Additionally, the past 2 months saw a new relationship between the Guild and wildcats being formed and hopefully will lead to more campus engagement through meaningful collaborations in semester 2.

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
29/04/22	Meeting with Leigh	Meeting regarding the planning of the Guild
		Garden Party / to discuss the quote from
		one20 productions
10/05/22	Parking Stakeholder Meeting	Discussing parking improvements and
		changes to come with the parking
		stakeholder committee.
17/05/22	Garden Party Event Run down with SOC	Event run down with SOC
18/05/22	Special Guild Meeting	SGM to discuss revoting on the election
		regulations
19/05/22	Perth Wildcats + UWA zoom meeting	Initial discovery meeting with Perth wildcats
234/05/22	UWA Audit & Risk Meeting	Audit & Risk meeting for Guild
25/05/22	Guild Council	May Guild Council Meeting
7/06/22	Chemical Engineering Overdraft Meeting	Discussing the overdraft with chemical
		engineering and the feasibility
14/64/22	EMC Meeting	Executive Management Committee meeting

PROJECT UPDATE

Not Yet Started

Nil

In Progress

Parking Improvements

We have determined the best way forward is working alongside Trevor and Craig who are apart of University Parking group and are awaiting the formation of the Parking Reference Group. From there, we will discuss improvements to parking that include introduction of online parking (i.e. similar to cellopark app), reallocation of underutilised bays and reallocation of red bays after hours)

Ongoing Club overdrafts

Working with Guild Finance to chase up club overdrafts is unfortunately still ongoing from 2021. Emails have been sent out however with little success. We will be looking at alternative ways to chase up these clubs and close this chapter for good.

Sponsorship Committee

Our mission of getting better sponsors for UWA Guild & clubs is underway. The sponsorship committee has been formed and a goal setting meeting took place. Aidan and I are still currently working on the Guild prospectus before we have a larger committee meeting to tackle the remaining tasks.

Guild Presents Garden Party New End of Sem Guild Event

With the project proposal approved, we are proud to announce the latest club committee exclusive event. This will be a cocktail night held at the grove, with drinks, food, entertainment and nice décor. It will be a celebration and way to say "thank you" to clubs for making UWA what it is. (see some of the graphics I have designed!). We are in the process of booking DJ's, bands, and finalising the ticket link to release to clubs via personalised messages. (all UWA Clubs are invited)



Parking Improvements to QE2 campus

Looking to run a survey within the medical and dental school and see what improvements can be made to the student experience on these campuses. Hoping to introduce more shaded areas and longer outlet opening hours. Have contacted Caitlin in creating a survey and are in the process of developing the questions.

Perth Wildcats x UWA Student Guild

Looking to develop a working relationship with the Perth Wildcats, and hoping to bring them to campus on semester 2 to increase student engagement. Have had a few initial phone calls and meetings with wildcats executives and will be looking to solidify some plans for semester 2 very soon.

Ceased

Producing Financial Material (temporarily ceased)

After discussions with the Guild Finance staff, we can confirm we are not allowed legally to produce financial material regarding SSAF. We will look at other means of increasing student's financial literacy.

Q-Pay Platform (Ceased)

Over the last 1.5 months, conversations have been had with Q-Pay with the prospect of bringing them on as the official UWA Ticketing Platform. However, given the current financial situation, it is unlikely we will be progressing further with this and will be looking at alternatives.

Completed

Bob Nicholson Renovations

Bob Nicholson Renovations are done. All the furniture has arrived and been built. The carpet has been cleaned and excess junk has been thrown away. Thank you to everyone for being so patient.

Policy Tracker

The policy tracker was created to keep the council accountable and help the public keep up to date with what's happening. All the work has been done on my end and is now with Caitlin and the marketing team to get up on the website. In essence, this project is now wrapped up.

"Better Guild Committee" Meetings Training

The committee chair meeting took place on 22nd Tuesday Feb. We successfully upskilled all the committee chairs on how to run a Guild Committee efficiently and what their different responsibilities entail. Feedback from this meeting was positive and was described as useful.

FINANCES

N/A

ACHIEVEMENTS

- Guild Committee Chairs Upskilling
- Policy Tracker Work Completed (Awaiting upload onto website)
- Successfully ran the first Guild Garden Party Event for UWA Clubs

DISCUSSION POINTS

ON-GOING ATTENDANCE

Name	15.12.21	26.01.22	23.02.22	30.03.22	27.04.22	25.05.22
Narendra G.	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓
Tanisha Kothari	✓	✓	Proxied	Apologies	>	Apologies
Aidan Mansfield	✓	√	Proxied	✓	Apologies	✓
Prisha Goel	✓	✓	✓	✓	>	✓
Chloe Bryant		•	•	✓	✓	✓
Charlotte Kennedy	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓
Saphire Carter	√	Absent	✓	✓	Apologies	✓
Iknur Virik	✓	✓	✓	✓	Apologies	Apologies
Maria Waters	Apologies	✓	Proxied	✓	✓	Proxied
David Hallam			•	✓	Apologies	✓
Joeseph Kaddis	✓	Apologies	✓	✓	Apologies	Apologies
Max Beard	Apologies	√	Apologies	√	√	✓
Misha Riaz	√	Absent	√	Absent	Apologies	Apologies

Julia Anguinot	✓	✓	Apologies	✓	✓	✓
Daniel Roden	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓
Boni Riad	✓	Absent	✓	✓	✓	Apologies
Kaelin ABrahams						✓
Geemal	✓	✓	✓	✓	Apologies	✓
Jayawickrama						
Rashdina Ramli	✓	Apologies	✓	✓	Apologies	✓
Ethan Czar	Apologies	✓	Apologies	Apologies	Apologies	✓
Robert Whitehurst	Absent	✓	✓	Absent	Absent	✓
Paris Javid	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓
Adam Elyousef	✓	Apologies	✓	✓	✓	✓
Amira Nunn	✓	✓	Apologies	Apologies	Apologies	✓
Amitabh Jeganathan	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓
Dana Fung	Apologies	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓
Jak Beard	Proxied	✓	Proxied	✓	✓	Proxied
Louis Cheng	Absent	✓	√	Absent	Absent	Absent
Melani De Alwis	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓
Nicole Mcewen	Apologies	Apologies	√	✓	√	√
Natasha Nicole	✓	Apologies	✓	✓	✓	Proxied
Catherine	Absent	Apologies	✓	✓	Apologies	Proxied
Cheeseman						

Regards,

Narendra Gammanpila 109th General Secretary secretary@guild.uwa.edu.au



RASHDINA AYEESHA RAMLI GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 29/06/2022

Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	2
FINANCES	2
ACHIEVEMENTS	2
DISCUSSION POINTS	2

June has been a slow month following the semester break and just having finished exams. I aim to utilise the break to start on planning for potential projects in semester 2 and look forward to things starting up again.

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
14/06/2022	Executive Management Committee	Monthly committee meeting, received
		updates from department directors.
28/06/2022	Strategic Resources Committee	Monthly committee meeting, discussed the
		organisations financial position and updates
		from directors.
28/06/2022	Governance Committee	Monthly committee meeting, reviewed
		SOC/PAC rules, social media policy, and
		publications promotions policy.

PROJECT UPDATE

N/A

FINANCES

N/A

ACHIEVEMENTS

N/A

DISCUSSION POINTS

N/A

Best regards,

Rashdina Ayeesha Ramli 109th Chair of Guild Council chair@guild.uwa.edu.au

GUILD COUNCIL REPORT JUNE 29/06/2022



ACCESS DEPARTMENT GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 26/06/2022

Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	3
World Blood Donor Day Campaign and Event	3
Accessible Education Guide	4
Disability Sensitivity and Stigma Prevention Course	4
Medical Waste Bins	4
FINANCES	4
ACHIEVEMENTS	4
DISCUSSION POINTS	5

This month was a quiet time for the Access Department because of end-of-semester examinations. We held our World Blood Donor Day campaign and event and mainly worked on updating projects.

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
26/05/2022	Disability Access and Inclusion Working Group Meeting (DAIWG)	In the DAIWG meeting, we discussed the budgeting of the working group and the future projects we may need to fund; committee roles were also established as the Deputy Chair and Executive Officers were elected and more vacant positions were advertised; there was planning of the Disability Access and Inclusion Seminar which is to be held on Tuesday the 13 th of September; the Access Department also gave an update on our projects; the meeting concluded with the Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Strategic Plan being circulated for review and feedback.
08/06/2022	Students with Disability Leadership Collective	In this meeting, we got to meet many of the disability representatives across the country (thanks to Blaise from UniAccess!). We did introductions and discussed the focus of the group. The representatives discussed why they ran for their respective positions and what issues they have faced. Following the meeting, we were added to a Microsoft Teams Group so that we can further collaborate!
08/06/2022	Student Wellbeing Meeting	Unfortunately, this was our last Student Wellbeing Meeting. We were not made aware of this, sadly. Nothing else was discussed except our membership in the group; we were told that it is ineffective to have all stakeholders in the meeting, instead, all relevant issues will be fielded by the Welfare and Advocacy Committee. As per the suggestions from the meeting, Access will now be meeting up with the UniAccess team monthly instead.
11/06/2022	World Blood Donor Day Planning Group Meeting	In this meeting, several members of the Access committee met up to discuss the logistics of our WBDD campaign. We discussed roles and what needed to be done in preparation for the day.

13/06/2022	Accreditation assessment of the Living Room	The Access Department was contacted to be part of the accreditation process for the Living Room. We were asked to give feedback on our experience of the service and how well the staff worked with us. This assessment was conducted by Quality Innovation Performance Certifications (QIP).
19/06/2022	Access Department Meeting	This was our first meeting post-exams. We debriefed WBDD — many committee members thought it went great and that they would love for it to be done again! We hope for this to be a recurring event for future years. We also discussed our upcoming Access Week. We reviewed what events we must organise, who oversees what events, and what needs to be done. Additionally, we went over our campaigns and social media projects.
23/06/2022	Auslan Meeting	This meeting was to finalise the plans for Auslan Tiktoks. We discussed the captioning of the videos, the layout of the video, and which videos people would be assigned to.
26/06/2022	Access Department Meeting	This was another committee meeting that was primarily focused on Access Week. From conversations with members of the community, the Fit for Study program was suggested to us. Whilst it has been discontinued, we are looking to collaborate with HPU to do something similar. Furthermore, we delegated additional tasks/events and discussed how we can best cater to carers/disability support workers. From this meeting, we decided that it would be best if we could try to reach out to see what carers want, in the meantime, we have decided that it will be centred on 'appreciation'.

PROJECT UPDATE

World Blood Donor Day Campaign and Event

The 14th of June was World Blood Donor Day, and the Access Department organised an accessible group blood donation! We had 17 registrants for the day, filling up the timeslots offered by Lifeblood Perth Donor Centre! We are very thankful to the Guild Volunteering Department for partnering with us and helping us by providing transport to and from the Blood Donation centre. This transport was essential in ensuring this event remained accessible. Guild Volunteering was also very kind in allowing for transcript recognised volunteering hours as it is usually not offered for an event like this. We also would like to thank Lifeblood Perth Donor Centre, they were instrumental in this campaign and event, especially facilitating many students all at once. In the lead-up to the donation, we ran an online campaign about the benefits of

donating blood and what World Blood Donor Day is all about. This online campaign will finish up with a 'Day in the Life' video about donating blood which is in the editing process. The event itself was a great day out! The highlight of the day was having many plasma donors which was great as plasma is in much need right now.

Accessible Education Guide

The Accessible Education Guide photoshoot occurred on the 24th of May. One more session of photos is needed before finalising the guide. We are also updating the guide as some guidelines and services have changed this semester. This guide must be updated every year and will be in the handover as a continued project in the Access Department.

Disability Sensitivity and stigma prevention course

The Access Department is in conversation with the Disability Access and Inclusion Working Group to acquire funding to create this course in the next year. In the meantime, we have finalised a simple document to teach students on how to communicate confidently with students with various disabilities.

Medical Waste Bins

From the last time this project was updated in the May report, Jack has confirmed that the guild only hires an external company to clean the toilets and no other service is provided by the Guild. A meeting with UniAccess has been scheduled for the 30th of June on how we uniformly provide medical waste and sharps bins.

FINANCES

Budget vs. Actual

FINANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT	BUDGET AMOUNT	AMOUNT OVER BUDGET 9	% OF BUDGET
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%
Expenses				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				
305068 - Orientation Day Expenses	\$792.66	\$300.00	\$492.66	264.22%
305079 - Theme Week	\$0.00	\$800.00	-\$800.00	0.00%
305080 - Activities and Functions	\$46.36	\$1,070.00	-\$1,023.64	4.33%
305083 - Advertising & Promotion	\$0.00	\$120.00	-\$120.00	0.00%
305147 - General Expenses	\$29.00	\$180.00	-\$151.00	16.11%
305155 - Interior decoration	\$0.00	\$150.00	-\$150.00	0.00%
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$0.00	\$40.00	-\$40.00	0.00%
305187 - Software Digital	\$105.21	\$401.05	-\$295.84	26.23%
305207 - Special Projects	\$0.00	\$1,100.00	-\$1,100.00	0.00%
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$973.23	\$4,161.05	-\$3,187.82	23.39%
Total - Expenses	\$973.23	\$4,161.05	-\$3,187.82	23.39%
Operating Profit	-\$973.23	-\$4,161.05	\$3,187.82	23.39%
Other Income				
OTHER INCOME - OTHER INCOME				
103069 - Sundry Income	\$260.00	\$0.00	\$260.00	0.00%
Total - OTHER INCOME - OTHER INCOME	\$260.00	\$0.00	\$260.00	0.00%
Total - Other Income	\$260.00	\$0.00	\$260.00	0.00%
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$713.23	-\$4,161.05	\$3,447.82	17.14%

ACHIEVEMENTS

- Organised and revamped the Access Department Room for student use
- Presented to incoming students in Bilya Marlee
- Completed Science Union Fresher Handbook Access Services Page
- Participated in a McCusker Intern's video for UniAccess to promote their service
- Wrote a piece for the UniAccess weekly email for week 7 to promote the Access Department

- Successful online campaign for Purple Day –26thof March (Epilepsy Awareness Day)
- Presented Event Inclusivity and Accessibility training to Club and FACSOC executives in the months of January, February, March, and April so far
- Spoke at a Man Up x Radiant Event called 'A Conversation for Men About Gender Equality'
- Successfully ran the 'Stuff Your Parents Never Taught You About Sex' Workshop
- Successfully ran the 'Science Union x Access Department Accessible Science' Event
- Presented to high school students about promoting accessibility as student leaders at the Young Leader's Council Event
- Created a video to show students how to get to the Access Room
- Ran a successful campaign and event for World Blood Donor Day

DISCUSSION POINTS

N/A

Kind Regards,

Dana Fung 109th Access Co-Officer access@guild.uwa.edu.au

Melani De Alwis 109th Access Co-Officer access@guild.uwa.edu.au



Education Council President GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 28/06/2022

Summary	2
Meetings and Events Attended	2
Project Update	2
Project name	2
FINANCES	3
ACHIEVEMENTS	3
DISCUSSION POINTS	3

We have had a productive month in Education Council. After several setbacks, illness, and many disruptions I am pleased with the progress that has been made so far. We have exciting initiatives in the works, and I am eager to get Guild Council's feedback. This month I have focused on:

- 1) Fostering relationships between FacSocs and UWA staff
- 2) Creating the Western Australian Guild Network

I will be attending the NUS EdCon event in Sydney over the semester break. Please let me know if I can raise anything with the NUS office bearers while I am away.

MEETINGS AND EVENTS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
31/05/22	Curtin Guild Reps	Met to discuss the viability of WAGN and
		feedback on how to construct more open,
		cross-campus dialogue.
28/06/22	Nakba Protest	Great event.
22/06/22	SCC Meeting	The new spotlights on student reps and
		staff were a success. Thank you to Science
		Union for presenting.
27/06/22	Abortion Rights Protest	Great event. Another protest on Saturday
		that I urge everyone to attend.

PROJECT UPDATE

Canva Night

No date set yet but would love feedback if other departments would like to participate.

Fringe Week Ed Participation

Education Council to organise a panel discussion regarding cuts to the university and how this has impacted staff and students.

SPG Reform

The current system is somewhat opaque and the process for appealing is not currently formalised. We hope to make this system more streamlined in collaboration with SOC.

International Student Reps for FacSocs

The job description for International Student Rep is vague. FacSocs seem to be filling the 'space' in the committee, but the role needs redefining to increase engagement.

<u>Creating an online portal for student x club interaction (DISCONTINUED)</u>

UEC have proposed that we develop an online space for students which is separate from social media platforms. UWA IT is somewhat onboard and would like to see a proposal. This matter will be taken to the postponed Education Council for further investigation.

FINANCES

Comparative Profit and Loss

FINANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT (JAN 2022 - MAY 2022)	COMPARATIVE AMOUNT (JAN 2021 - ADJUST 20	21)	VARIANCE	% VARIANCE
Gross Profit	\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%
Expenses					
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES					
305024 - Campaigns	\$0.00	\$1:	58.95	-\$158.95	-100.00%
305056 - Grants	\$26,935.77	\$62,5	99.89	-\$35,664.12	-56.97%
305117 - Conferences	\$0.00	\$6-	44.36	-\$644.36	-100.00%
305147 - General Expenses	\$14.50		\$0.00	\$14.50	0.00%
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$291.88	\$3.	33.22	-\$41.34	-12.41%
305187 - Software Digital	\$161.36	\$7-	40.26	-\$578.90	-78.20%
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$27,403.51	\$64,4	76.68	-\$37,073.17	-57.50%
Total - Expenses	\$27,403.51	\$64,4	76.68	-\$37,073.17	-57.50%
Operating Profit	-\$27,403.51	-\$64,4	76.68	\$37,073.17	-57.50%
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$27,403.51	-\$64,4	76.68	\$37,073.17	-57.50%

ACHIEVEMENTS

- Stood in solidarity with Adelaide SRC President. Covered the cost of SRC materials at the request of Guild Council.
- Restarted the Class Rep System.
- Conducted Education Council by-election.
- Allocated First Round Base Funding
- Allocated First Round SPG Funding
- Achieved consensus regarding student participation in BOS meetings
- Created the Western Australian Guild Network
- Reformed SCC meetings to be more structured

DISCUSSION POINTS

Does anyone have any direct contact with Guild reps from Notre Dame, ECU or Murdoch?

Kind Regards,

David Hallam

109th UWA STUDENT GUILD Education Council President ed@guild.uwa.edu.au

Mallam



ADAM ELYOUSEF & AMIRA NUNN ETHNOCULTURAL CO-OFFICERS GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 27/04/2022

Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Updates	3
YCAT! Video Series	3.1
Community Catch-ups	3.1 3.2
Finances	3
Achievements	4
Discussion Points	4

This month was headed toward the end of a busy busy semester and with exam finishing during the middle of this month, we did not get a chance to do too many items. We managed to meet up with our entire community as an opportunity to reflect and wrap the semester as well as plan briefly for more projects during our next semester.

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
24/06/2022	Amira & Adam (Ethno Co-officers)	Meeting to discuss milestones and future projects
24/06/2022	Ethno Committee	Semester reflection and planning for upcoming events in Semester 2

PROJECT UPDATES

YCAT! Video Series

The 'You Can't Ask That!' video series is a project where a certain group of individuals from the same cultural group/ethnicity/religion are asked questions that students usually would not ask a person belonging to that group, and this helps break down the stigma and perception of certain groups. It is an informative platform where students can learn from others and educate themselves on topics they may not have come across otherwise. We have continued with our second episode of the year in collaboration with the Filipino- Australian Society. The video has been posted on our socials.

Community Catch-ups

We are looking to host engaging catch-ups with the CaLD community to hear about issues they are passionate about, whether it's their stigmas surrounding their cultural backgrounds or a global issue they are passionate about. We have reached out to every cultural Club on campus to gauge their interest in collaborating for such events. So far, we have met with the Malaysian Cultural Society, the Italian Club, the Greek Club, the Persian Club, the Palestinian Cultural Society, and a Guild Department, WASAC. We look to continue this initiative at the start of next semester.

FINANCES

FINANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT BUI	OGET AMOUNT AMOUN	T OVER BUDGET %	OF BUDGET
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%
Expenses				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				
305187 - Software Digital	\$20.75	\$10.28	\$10.47	201.85%
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$20.75	\$10.28	\$10.47	201.85%
Total - Expenses	\$20.75	\$10.28	\$10.47	201.85%
Operating Profit	-\$20.75	-\$10.28	-\$10.47	201.85%
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$20.75	-\$10.28	-\$10.47	201.85%

ACHIEVEMENTS

- Continuing the YCAT! project with our second episode in collaboration with Filipino- Australian Society
- Reflection and planning meeting with Ethnocultural Committee

DISCUSSION POINTS

N/A

Regards,

Adam Elyousef

109th Ethnocultural Co-Officer ethnocultural@guild.uwa.edu.au Amira Nunn

am

109th Ethnocultural Co-Officer ethnocultural@guild.uwa.edu.au



INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS' DEPARTMENT GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 28/06/2022

Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	2
Project name	2
FINANCES	2
ACHIEVEMENTS	3
DISCUSSION POINTS	4

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
17/06/2022	Meeting with Jocelyn (ISS Officer)	Monthly catch up with the university.
		Discussed about Semester 2 O-Week.
28/06/2022	Meeting with Minister of International Education (David Templeman)	Discussed about various problems faced by international students including, working hours, accommodation, financial support and access to internships and graduate programs in government departments.

PROJECT UPDATE

Migration Event

The education department led by Dylan Lee and Khoa Mai, organised a migration/visa seminar for international students on campus. The event was run by ISD's sponsor Kings Bridge Australia and the event was live streamed as well for the offshore students. It was well received by the students.

Winter Break Events

- 1) Planning to collaborate with UWA Sports and RSD and organise a sports event.
- 2) The Welfare department of ISD is planning to organise a hike.
- 3) The Education department of ISD is planning to organise a trip to a Botanical Gardens.

Fresher Handbook

Currently working on a fresher handbook for the incoming international students in semester 2.

FINANCES

Comparative Profit and Loss

FINANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT (APR 2022 - MAY 2022)	COMPARATIVE AMOU
Gross Profit	\$0.00	
Expenses		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES		
305068 - Orientation Day Expenses	\$0.00	
305080 - Activities and Functions	\$2,999.30	
305083 - Advertising & Promotion	-\$47.00	
305102 - Bank Charges	\$0.68	
305117 - Conferences	\$245.50	
305132 - Utilities	\$0.00	
305147 - General Expenses	\$0.00	
305155 - Interior decoration	\$0.00	
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$400.32	
305181 - Publications	\$1,013.64	
305187 - Software Digital	\$25.32	
305208 - Affiliation Expenses	\$0.00	
306005 - Depreciation - Property	\$21.24	
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$4,659.00	
Total - Expenses	\$4,659.00	
Operating Profit	-\$4,659.00	
Other Income		
OTHER INCOME - OTHER INCOME		
103069 - Sundry Income	\$1,875.64	
103075 - Sponsorship	\$1,818.18	
Total - OTHER INCOME - OTHER INCOME	\$3,693.82	
Total - Other Income	\$3,693.82	
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$965.18	

ACHIEVEMENTS

- Lighthouse was published and given out to students at Guild on the Green.
- 150 welfare packs made, planning to give out at Guild on the Green.
- Hired 15 OCMs and more will be hired during the semester.
- Created an ISD Instagram Story Filter.
- Having an attendance of 82 people at our first event of the year.
- The series of infographics was well received by the students
- A high number of collaborations with different UWA.
- The Lighthouse sold out during O- Week. An online version is available now.
- All 150 Welfare packs given out during O- Week.
- 3.7% increase in social media followers.
- Securing fee extensions from the University for Sri Lankan international students who are facing financial difficulties.
- Secured a sponsorship of \$2000 from Kingsbridge Australia.
- A successful collaboration with UWA Sports.
- Organising the first ever ISD Cocktail night.
- Visited the college row with ISS.
- Advocated for the betterment of Sri Lankan students on campus.
- Secured a deal with Employi.

• Successfully organised a migration seminar with Kings Bridge Australia.

DISCUSSION POINTS

Insert discussion points here

Regards,

Geemal Jayawickrama 2022 ISD President Isd@guild.uwa.edu.au

Ordinary Guild Councillor GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 29/06/2022

Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	2
Project name	2
FINANCES	2
ACHIEVEMENTS	2
DISCUSSION POINTS	2

Prepared for YLC event to be held next month (July)

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
17.06.2022	wearewomxn	YLC event planning
17.06.2022	MAN-UP	YLC event planning
21.06.2022	UWA Future Students Team (Janelle May)	YLC event planning
22.06.2022	Headspace (Dhwani Bhatt)	YLC event planning
28.06.2022	SRC (UWA Guild)	Overview of Finances

PROJECT UPDATE

YLC

Confirmed three (3) guest speakers from external organisations and non-profits for the event. Student registrations and attendance confirmed. Venue and logistics ready for July 15 event

FINANCES

Managed by UWA Future Students Team

ACHIEVEMENTS

slayed

DISCUSSION POINTS

N/A

Regards,

Julia Andrea Aguinot 109th Ordinary Guild Councillor Julia.aguinot22@guild.uwa.edu.au



UWA Student Guild

The University of Western Australia
M300, 35 Stirling Highway | Crawley, WA 6009
(08) 6488 2295 | hello@guild.uwa.edu.au
facebook.com/UWAStudentGuild | @UwaStudentGuild

Tanisha KOTHARI
Ordinary Guild Councillor
Guild Council Report
June 2022

Table of Contents

Summary	1
Meetings Attended	1
Projects Update UWA Radio Introduction PartyLegal Clinic	1
Legal Clinic Finances	
Achievements	
Discussion Points	

Summary

Aside from attending meetings as part of external committees, I have made further progress on my OGC project. I realise that this is not an achievable goal in one year, however I aim to make as much progress so that UWA can continue this scholarship in future years without providing more financial help.

Meetings Attended

Date	Meeting	Purpose
26 th May 2022	SOCPAC Meeting	General monthly updates
30 th May 2022	Meeting with Aidan	Transfer Chair of CSC to myself due to work commitments Discussion of Legal Clinic
21 st June 2022	Corporate Services Committee Meeting	Screen installation ICT renewal update New POS system trial Employee software
23 rd June 2022	Meeting with Narendra and CJ	UWA Radio Launch Party
28 th June 2022	Student Resources Committee Meeting	Discuss MD Report Review Guild Masterplan Finance update (discussion of RSD in particular)

Projects Update

UWA Radio Launch Party

In progress of contacting clubs to collaborate with.

Legal Clinic

Brief discussion with Aidan to discuss potential ideas.

Finances

N/A

Achievements

N/A

Discussion Points

N/A

Kind regards,

Tanisha Kothari

109th Ordinary Guild Councillor tanisha.kothari22@guild.uwa.edu.au

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Summary	1
Meetings Attended	1
Project Update	2
<u>Finances</u>	2
Achievements	2
Discussion Points	3

SUMMARY

As an Ordinary Guild Councillor, I have been involved with various committees and projects in the Guild.

I have been allocated to the Strategic Resources Committee (SRC), Student Services Committee (SSC), Governance Committee (GC). As a member of the aforementioned committees, I have attended meetings on campus where possible, or sent apologies in a timely manner, and I have engaged with any and all relevant correspondence.

As the Chair of the Young Leaders' Council, I have communicated with Janelle May of the UWA Future Students Team and am working towards collaborating on several projects with her to benefit high-school student leaders.

Moreover, I was appointed as the Acting Education Council President for the interim period of late January to early February.

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
20/01/22	SRC Meeting	Confidential
26/01/22	Guild Council	To pass motions relevant to the UWA Guild
28/01/22	UWA Schools Partnership Framework	To discuss a potential School Partnerships
	Collaboration Meeting (YLC)	Program with representatives from the UWA
		Future Students Team, Schools (from UWA),
		UWA Guild, and other external groups
02/02/22	YLC Discussion with Janelle May	To create action items leading to a YLC
		workshop event held in April
22/02/22	Committee Chair Meeting	To discuss expectations of each committee
		chair
23/02/22	GC Meeting	To attend to business relating to changes on
		Guild Council, and to discuss expectations of
		the committee

PROJECT UPDATE

3.1 Young Leaders Council

3.2.1 YLC Workshop (first event working date: 22nd April)

- Meeting with the Future Students Team (Janelle May, JM) to discuss the hosting of a Young Leaders Council Event in April.
 - Working date was confirmed to be April 22, aligning with the semester one term break
 - Venue TBC, and online alternative was discussed in light of the opening of the WA borders
- I was to follow up with the creation of a YLC page for the Guild website, as well as the overall format and purpose of the day
- JM was to confirm means of disseminating information to the schools and relevant career advisors.

3.2.2 YLC Online Landing Page

- As mentioned in section 3.2.1, I was to follow up the creation of a YLC landing page on the Guild website, such that schools and students would be aware of its existence beyond word of mouth, and to increase credibility.
 - I informed Caitlin about this, and we will meet some time in week 2

3.2.3 YLC Committee Structure and Constitution

- At the Committee Chair Meeting, it was brought to my attention that most other committees had terms of reference and a constitution.
- As such, I will draft one with the assistance of relevant OBs and the previous YLC Chair Lachlan McDonald, and present it at a Governance Committee Meeting when possible.

3.2. Education Council (January)

3.2.1 Acting Education Council President

- Due to the resignation of the previous Education Council President of the 109th Guild Council, I was appointed at the January Guild Council Meeting as the acting equivalent.
 - Due to the length of this term (i.e., very short), I avoided starting any projects or large-scale initiatives.
- I maintained communication with the Education Council Vice President, as well as some of the Faculty-Society presidents.
- On my front, this role was filled with the purpose of holding office should relevant meetings arise, answering general queries from staff and students where necessary, and maintaining inter and intra-committee morale.
- I endeavoured on my side, but due to my hesitancy in starting projects, my effectiveness in this position was limited.

	N	Λ	N I	-c
-	11/1	Δ	1/1	- >

N/A

ACHIEVEMENTS

N/A

DISCUSSION POINTS

N/A

Regards, Julia Andrea Aguinot Ordinary Guild Councillor julia.aguinot22@guild.uwa.edu.au



[OFFICE BEARER] GUILD COUNCIL REPORT DD/MM/YYYY

Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	3
Project name	Error! Bookmark not defined.
FINANCES	4
ACHIEVEMENTS	4
DISCUSSION POINTS	4

This month has been a productive one for the department! We had a few events go ahead and I also felt like I made significant progress on initiatives and other work. I am currently enjoying having a moment to plan out semester 2 and getting ahead on a few things. Also has been good to chat with a few other students now that we have a break from class. Also started using Monday.com to keep on top of projects and events... would definitely recommend. I did have a quiet period when final assignments were due at the end of semester (as most would have) so I did have a few fewer meetings this semester.

MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
26/05	Women's Department Committee meeting	Our final meeting of Semester 1. Was great to look back at our first semester together and review things that worked well and did not go so smoothly. Great attitude from the committee going into semester 2.
30/05	Department Study Week Event	Attended our Women's Department Arts Students Study Night event at Ried Library. The event had a small turn out but we did enjoy a chance to discuss with other students and share study techniques.
14/06	Guild President	Met with Ami to discuss my progress on my current projects and what I'm looking to do in Semester 2. Also discussed how he can help me and work together on any of these projects which was really helpful. Was good to think through everything and start planning for the second half of the year.
21/06	AISEC	Had a great meeting with some representatives from AISEC to discuss an upcoming event of theirs which they would like to have our department involved in. The Youth Speak forum is focused no equity and inclusion and I am excited to get involved with the project.
24/06	Women's Event Officer	Had a very productive meeting with Natalya to plan out our second semester and prioritise working points for the break. We also looked back on the events we have run and reviewed our current processes.
27/06	Abortion Rights Protest	A disgusting step backwards but a great rally and props to the socialists for pulling the event together in just a couple of days. Was able to speak at the event which was a nice opportunity and also heard from other

		passionate people. Great turn out and looking forward to Saturday.
29/06	Equity & Diversity Committee	Nice meeting with this group, updating each other on our projects and getting advice where applicable. We are getting into the groove with the role of our group, I'd say and will continue to brainstorm ideas to increase our productivity.
29/06	Manager, Student Indecent reports	Fiona McAulfie and I are meeting to discuss the current processes regarding special consideration for survivors of sexual assault. This meeting hasn't happened as I write this but looking forward to working with Fiona.
29/06	Youth Pride Network Chair	Meeting with Cheyeanne to discuss general details of the department and see if there might be an opportunity to collaborate in the second half of the year. Looking forward to hearing from her.

PROJECT UPDATE

Malaysia University Project

Continuing to communicate with the student group from Malaysia. Now more looking at specific logistics including transport and plans for each day of their stay. Looking to be an intense and exciting week. Having some trouble with communication as we have multiple contacts in touch with their group. Hoping to have an online meeting soon to clear some things up.

Sexual Misconduct Declaration

Looking to a promising initiative for new students to the uni. Currently waiting to hear back from legal (via Tony) to hear their thoughts on this. Will update in more details once we (hopefully) receive the all-clear.

Promotion of Security Services

Meeting with Ghanshyam again later this week to continue discussing this however we have promotion material for CCTV footage in the libraries going up soon which is good. Looking to also introduce promotion of other services like walking students to cars and across campus etc. The security department is very willing to run these projects which is awesome.

Non-binary representation

Still working with Paris on this. She is working to form a group of students in an advisory group to facilitate the process. I will also need to discuss the protocol for making the changes we expect to see. We are at a bit of a stand-still currently but hopeful we can make some progress over the break.

Guild Complaints Reporting Process

This is another project which I'm hoping to continue working on over the break. Things are looking hopeful there is just some groundwork to be done.

Special consideration for survivors

Meeting with Fiona about this is looking forward to hearing her thoughts. My goal is to have a process similar to the automatic extension for COVID cases but will see how feasible this is when I meet with Fiona. Happy to hear any other suggestions.

FINANCES

Screenshot & attach Netsuite (if applicable)

ACHIEVEMENTS

- Ran study week events
- CCTV posters made
- Reshuffled committee roles

DISCUSSION POINTS

Insert discussion points here

Regards,

Chloe Bryant 109th Guild Council Women's Officer womens@guild.uwa.edu.au